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JOINT LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

FINANCE AND SUPPORT SERVICES 
AND 
HUMAN RESOURCES AND EQUALITY.

9 January, 2012

Meeting commenced:
9.00 a.m.


“                ended:
10.00 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Bill Hinds 
- 
Lead Member for Finance and Support 


Services.
                      Councillor Mullen            -          Executive Support for Finance and 

                                                                         Support Services.
                      Councillor Jones             -          Executive Support for Human 

                                                                         Resources and Equality.
OFFICERS:
Martin Vickers
-
Strategic Director for Customer and 


Support Services.





John Tanner
-
Assistant Director (Customer Services).

Allison Lobley                  -          Assistant Director (Administration).
                      John Spink                      -          City Treasurer.
                      David Hunter                   -          Assistant Director - Corporate ICT

                      Karen Lucas
-
Principal Democratic Services Advisor

                      Jon Stonehouse              -          Assistant Director for Children’s 

                                                                         Services
	
	ITEM



	1.
	APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE.
Apologies received from Councillor Murphy and Debbie Brown.



	2.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.
-


	3.
	RECORD OF BRIEFING.
The record of the briefing held on 19 December, 2011, was approved as a correct record.

             

	4.
	ITEMS FOR LEAD MEMBER DECISION (PART 1 OPEN TO THE PUBLIC):
A decision was submitted on the following matter, which was dealt with as indicated by the Lead Member, in accordance with the powers delegated to him in the appropriate paragraphs of the City Council's Scheme of Delegation.



	4a

	FILLING OF VACANT POSTS/AGENCY WORKERS.
No requests to report.                  

	4b
	MOBILE PHONE CONTRACT.

Salford Council currently has a contract with O2 to provide mobile voice and data services which expired at the end of July 2011. This contract is part of the Government Procurement Service’s (Buying Solutions) Mobile Solutions Framework.

The Corporate Procurement team in conjunction with IICT services are reviewing the available options to renew the contract. 

Consideration is being given to the AGMA contract.
The renewal of the contract with O2 will result in airtime credits to use as either airtime or hardware credits. 
RESOLVED: That The Lead Member for Finance and Support Services approved the award of a contract for mobile voice and data services to Telefonica O2 Ltd for a period of two years commencing 1st February 2012 to 31st January 2014.


	EXCLUSION TO THE PUBLIC. 

RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in the relevant paragraphs of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.



	5
	ITEMS FOR LEAD MEMBER DECISION (PART 2 CLOSED TO THE PUBLIC):
A decision was submitted on the following matter, which was dealt with as indicated by the Lead Member, in accordance with the powers delegated to him in the appropriate paragraphs of the City Council's Scheme of Delegation.


	5a
	VOLUNTARY EARLY RETIREMENT/SEVERANCE.
RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Hinds, Lead Member for Finance and Support Services approved the following application for voluntary severance:
1 VS from Community Health and Social Care.


	5b
	ALTERNATIVE CURRICULUM.
RESOLVED: That Councillor Hinds, Lead Member for Finance and Support Services approved an exception to Council Standing Orders to enable the extension of the contract until the end of February 2012 with GEARS+.



	5c
	PRU TRANSPORT.

RESOLVED: That Councillor Hinds, Lead Member for Finance and Support Services approved an exception to Council Standing Orders to enable the extension of the contract between Salford City Council and MDS Minibuses until the end of February 2012. 


	5d
	HOMELESS DROP IN CENTRE.

RESOLVED: That Councillor Hinds, Lead Member for Finance and Support Services approved an extension to the current contractual arrangements for a Drop in service for homeless people at the Windsor Drop In Centre in Pendleton. The extension period would be for12 months from April 2012 to March 2013.



	6
	BRIEFING ITEMS FOR LEAD MEMBERS



	6a
	COUNCIL TAX, BUSINESS RATES, BENEFIT PROCESSING AND RENT ARREARS.

The Assistant Director (Customer Services) provided a detailed update with regard to council tax, business rates, benefit processing and rent arrears.

RESOLVED: THAT the update be noted.
                                        

	6b
	CHILDREN’S SERVICES RECRUITMENT ACTIVITY REPORT.
The Strategic Director for Customer and Support Services provided Lead Members with an update on progress made recruiting to both managerial and front line posts within social work teams in the Children’s Services Directorate, as reported to the Safeguarding Improvement Board.

The report provided the latest update on activities undertaken, progress made, and a summary showing the resultant increase of Salford employed staff in relation to agency workers in these key roles. 

RESOLVED: That (1) the report be noted;
                      That (2) the Strategic Director for Customer and Support Services will provide monthly update at Lead Member Briefings in line with the reporting mechanism to the Safeguarding Improvement Board;
                      That (3) the Strategic Director for Customer and Support Services and the Assistant Director for Children’s Services consider the suggestion of an AGMA cluster (commissioning type model);

                       That (4) that Children’s Services continue to monitor the target of 7/8% agency staff to ensure this figure does not rise.



	6c
	BARTON MOSS SECURE UNIT – GRANT AIDED CAPITAL PROJECT.
A capital grant from the DfE has been awarded to undertake essential works to the facilities at Barton Moss Secure unit in order to support the high level of care and education opportunities for young people at the Unit.

RESOLVED: That the report be noted.



	6d
	COLLABORATION PROPOSALS – ICT.
The Assistant Director for Corporate ICT provided Lead Member with an overview of the collaboration proposals for ICT.

RESOLVED: That (1) the Lead Member for Finance and Support Services approved the proposal to implement a shared leadership role for Service Delivery/Infrastructure Services for an interim 3 month period, with our collaboration partners Manchester City Council. 

                      That (2) the Assistant Director for Corporate ICT provides a progress report at a future Lead Member Briefing.


	7
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
7.1 Proposed Council Tax Reforms.

The Assistant Director for Customer Services informed Lead Members that there remain a variety of issues that Government has still to resolve and issue guidance.

If Councils fail to comply with the deadline for reform of 31.1.2013 there will be financial penalties (yet to be determined). 
RESOLVED: That The Assistant Director for Customer Services to provide a briefing paper at a future Lead Member Briefing once further guidance is issued.
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